CURRENT BIBLIOGRAPHY

By Tim Brooks

"Current Bibliography" is an annotated index to research on recording history that has appeared recently in small circulation journals. To be indexed here an article must be in English, be reasonably substantive, and deal with *recording history*—as opposed to musicology, sociology, or contemporary subjects such as record reviews. "W/D" or "discog." indicates that the article was accompanied by something at least remotely resembling a discography.

Issues covered this time were received between March and September, 1993. If you contact one of these publications or authors, please mention ARSC and "Current Bibliography."

Notes

A number of heretofore unlisted periodicals recently have arrived at your compiler's desk, and will be included here for the first time. *BASC News* is the newsletter of the British Association of Sound Collections, from which Joe Pengelly kindly provided an excerpt; *Jazzscene* is published monthly by the Jazz Society of Oregon, and includes an occasional historical article amidst its current news; *Jerry's Rhythm Rag* has just begun publication in Sweden, and appears to consist primarily of reprints of articles on jazz from trade papers and collector's magazines of the 1930s and 1940s; *The Music Box* principally is devoted to reviews; *Recollections* quarterly is devoted to classical music; and *17th Century Music* to musicological subjects, although the Spring 1993 issue contains a discography of Buxtehude by Jerome F. Weber.

Black Music Research Journal, though not new, also is listed for the first time. It is primarily musicological, but contains occasional articles on recordings in its field.

World Music Review, which I mentioned two issues ago, apparently has folded. An initial offering letter from editor Paul Vernon was mailed from Paris and contained a return address in London; however an inquiry to the latter was returned marked "gone away." The whereabouts of *The International Discographer* at least is known. Following an auspicious debut issue in early 1992, Editor Ross Laird wrote subscribers apologizing for the non-appearance of Issue #2. He explained that this was due to his sudden move from Australia to Hong Kong (the International Discographer on the run?). He plans to resume publication as soon as possible, and solicits articles for future issues.

No resurrection is likely for *American Vernacular Music*, the planned successor to the late, lamented *JEMF Quarterly*, which was shut down by UCLA in 1989. The Center for Popular Music at Middle Tennessee State University had announced *AVM*, but now

finds it impossible to publish in "the foreseeable future" due to budget cutbacks. Subscriptions have been refunded. The Center is, however, preparing an index to the entire 21-volume run of *JEMFQ*, and has numerous back issues of that publication available for sale. The address is Box 41, MTSU, Murfreesboro, TN 37132.

Those struggling to keep abreast of popular music literature will be pleased to see that John Koenig's former *Goldmine* column "The Reference Library" has been revived in *DISCoveries* (of which Koenig is sales manager). He covers current books and magazines in some detail, including some of the more obscure fanzines. Don't expect to see the *ARSC Journal* listed, however.

One publication that is attracting a certain amount of controversy is *The Jazz Discography*, a new multi-volume discography by Tom Lord covering the entire history of jazz recordings, 1898 to date. The computer-compiled, alphabetical series of volumes is now up to the letter "D"; after a rocky start, its quality apparently is improving. You can read about its pluses and minuses in the pages of the *IAJRC Journal*. Also receiving notice in a number of publications is ARSC member Rainer Lotz's ambitious project to publish a German national discography covering the 78 rpm era. Working with him are Michael Gunrem and Manfred Weihermuller (who will cover the operatic vocal field). Several volumes of the limited edition, self-published work are already available, but they won't stay in print for long. Those interested should contact Dr. Lotz at Jean Paul Strasse 6, 53173 Bonn 2, Germany, without delay.

A nice write-up on the Smithsonian/Folkways Archives appears in the August 6, 1993 issue of *Goldmine*.

Who Cares?

It was Robert Burns, I think, who observed how useful it can be to see ourselves as others see us. *Goldmine* writer William Ruhlmann recently rebuked an author who had objected to one of his reviews, and who had mentioned that his book had been nominated for an ARSC award, thusly: "By the way, I was nominated for a research award by the Association for Recorded Sound Collections too. Who cares?"

The "Where Do I Go Next?" Award

Ever wonder how editors lay out a publication? Probably not, until the article you are reading starts to bob and weave through the pages so confusingly that you wonder if anyone laid it out at all (did they just throw the pages on the floor and paste them together as they fell?). There are lots of examples of this, but our award this month must go to a lengthy piece on the rock group "The Raspberries" (!) in the June 25, 1993, *Goldmine*. The text runs from page 15 to 20 and then skips to pages 22, 24, 28, 30, 46, 48, 50, 52, 54, 58, 60, 103, 104, 106, 107, 108, 139 and finally 147. For the purposes of "Current Bibliography," we'll call it "various pages."

"National One-Hit Wonder Day"

I once suggested to the ARSC Board that in addition to its many and laudable preservation activities, it might consider establishing a "Committee on Destruction." You can't preserve absolutely everything or you will drown in the stuff. However, someone out there is determined to preserve at least the memory of the most fleeting of recording "stars." According to the 38th edition of *Chase's Annual Events*, September 25th is now designated as "National One-Hit Wonder Day." It had to happen.

There is something perversely fascinating about all those almosts and could-havebeens. But let's not limit it to rock music. For next year's celebration (it's too late for 1993) give a thought to Signor Grinderino, Lieut. Gitz Rice and Mrs. Hardin Burnley. They along with many others—were profiled lovingly in an article I wrote some years ago called "One Hit Wonders of the Acoustic Era (...and a Few Beyond)" (*Antique Phonograph Monthly*, IX:2). Would someone like to undertake a similar survey for the classical field? As for National One-Hit Wonder Day, I wonder if it will last?

Publications Listed:

Absolute Sound, P.O. Box 6547, Syracuse, NY 13217.

American Music, University of Illinois Press, 54 E. Gregory Drive, Champaign, IL 61820 Antique Phonograph Monthly, 502 East 17th St., Brooklyn, NY 11226

- Antique Phonograph News, Canadian Antique Phonograph Society, 122 Major St., Toronto, Ont. M5S 2L2 Canada
- Australasian Record and Music Review, 15 Lowanna Ave., Baulkham Hills, NSW 2153, Australia

BASC News, British Association of Sound Collections, Sally K. Hine, Room 5058, BBC Broadcasting House, London W1A 1AA, England

Black Music Research Journal, Center for Black Music Research, Columbia College, 600 So. Michigan Ave., Chicago, IL 60605

- Bluegrass Unlimited, Box 111, Broad Run, VA 22014
- DISCoveries, Box 309, Fraser, MI 48026

Echoes Of the Past, Box 40, Agawam, MA 01001

- Goldmine, 700 East State St., Iola, WI 54990
- Hillandale News, c/o D.M. Field, Hon. Treasurer, City of London Phonograph & Gramophone Society, 116 Tanhouse Lane, Malvern Link, Worcs., England WR14 1LG
- Historic Record, The, 185 The Wheel, Ecclesfield, Sheffield S30 3ZA, England
- IAJRC Journal, International Assoc. of Jazz Record Collectors, 127 Briarcliff Lane, Bel Air, MD 21014
- I.S.A.M. Newsletter, Institute for Studies in American Music, Conservatory of Music, Brooklyn College, Brooklyn, NY 11210
- In The Groove, Michigan Antique Phonograph Society, 2609 Devonshire, Lansing, MI 48910
- International Talking Machine Review, 105 Sturdee Ave., Gillingham, Kent ME7 2HG, England

Jazzscene, Jazz Society of Oregon, P.O. Box 968, Portland, OR 97207

Jerry's Rhythm Rag, Carl A. Hallstrom, Liljefors gata 85, S-754 29 Uppsala, Sweden Joslin's Jazz Journal, Box 213, Parsons, KS 67357

Journal of Country Music, Country Music Foundation, 4 Music Square East, Nashville, TN 37203

Memory Lane, 226 Station Rd., Leigh on Sea, Essex, SS9 3BS England

The Music Box, 3606 Edwin Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45204

New Amberola Graphic, 37 Caledonia St., St. Johnsbury, VT 05819

- New Orleans Music, 127 Mount Drive, Urmston, Manchester M31 1QA, England
- Old Time Country, Center for the Study of Southern Culture, University of Mississippi, University, MS 38677
- Popular Music & Society, Bowling Green University Popular Press, Bowling Green, OH 43403

Recollections, 2743 Eighth St., Berkeley, CA 94710

Record Collector, c/o Larry Lustig, 111 Longshots Close, Broomfield, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 5DU, England

Record Finder, Box 1047, Glen Allen, VA 23060

Record Research, 65 Grand Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11205

Resound, Archives of Traditional Music, Maxwell Hall 057, Indiana University, Bloomington, IN 47405

Rhythm Rag, 8 Oakmont Drive, Waterlooville, Portsmouth, Hants., PO8 8TH England
17th Century Music, Society for Seventeenth-Century Music, Dept. of Music, Campus
Box 1032, Washington University, St. Louis, MO 63130

Sound Box, The, Calif. Antique Phono. Society, Box 67, Duarte, CA 91010

Soundtrack!, c/o Roger Feigelson, P.O. Box 13835, Stanford, CA 94309

Storyville, 66 Fairview Drive, Chigwell, Essex, IG7 6HS, England

Tailgate Ramblings, 3608 35th St. NW, Washington, DC 20016

Vintage Light Music, 4 Harvest Bank Road, West Wickham, Kent, England

Popular, General

- Allen, Peter, "An Anancronistic Art," by Glenn A. Baker, W/D, *Goldmine* Aug 6, Aug 20, 1993, p.Aug6:54,56,Aug20:12
- Ambrose, "The Great Ambrose Orchestra," by Nick Dellow, Memory Lane Spring 1993, p.22-23
- Arlen, Harold (songwriter), by Bob Deal, Memory Lane Summer 1993, p.17-19
- Artists, Various (U.K.), recording pseudonyms, continues a listing of pseudonyms used during the 78 rpm era, *Historic Record* Nos. 27,28 (Apr, Jul 1993), p.Ap:7,8,26,28,36;Jl:23-23
- Australia—Popular Music, "Vaudeville—Tivoli Reports," consists of agents' notes from the 1920s, regarding the suitability of various American acts for the Australian stage, Australasian Record & Music Review Jan 1993, p.21

Black, Andrew, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.238

Blain, Helena, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.238

- Boone, Blind, by Warren C. Swindell, "John William 'Blind' Boone's Chicago Itinerary," discusses piano rolls made by Boone in the early 1900s, *Black Music Research Journal* Spring 1992, p.113-125
- Borwell, Montague, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.239
- Bourne, Una, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.239
- Bowen, York, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.239
- Boyle, Tim (recording engineer), by Paul Andrew MacLean & Darren Cavanagh, Soundtrack! Mar 1993, p.18-21
- Brahe, May (composer), discographical addenda to the article in the October 1992 issue, Australasian Record & Music Review Jan, Apr 1993, p.Ja:23,Ap:22
- British Museum Collection, The, by Peter Copeland, describes celebrity recording made specially for the Museum, from 1906-on, *Historic Record* No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.12-14
- Brockbank, Harrison, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.239-240
- Broughton, Jessie, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.240

- Burnett, Robert, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.238
- Butterworth, Clara, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.240
- Canadian Broadcasting Company, recording techniques, by Ernie Dick & Gail Donald, "A CBC Earful of Canadiana" gives a brief overview of the CBC's use of the Blattnerphone, disc recording, and tape, *Antique Phonograph News* May/Jun 1993, p.12-13
- Carter, Doris, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.240-241
- Castle, Amy, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.241
- Catterall, Arthur, a brief biographical sketch by Frank Andrews, in "More Personalities Behind the Names on the Labels, Part 3," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.241
- Coakley, Tom, Orchestra, and Carl Ravazza, by Joseph E. Bennett, "Keep It Sentimental," about the West Coast dance orchestra of the 1920s and 1930s, and its handsome vocalist, *Joslin's Jazz Journal* May 1993, p.6-8,18
- Constantine, Eddie, obit., by John W. Booth, International Talking Machine Review No. 83 (1993), p.2433
- Cooper, Jack, by Chris Hayes, Memory Lane Spring 1993, p.10-14
- Currie, Bill, by Chris Hayes, Memory Lane Summer 1993, p.8-12
- Da Costa, Raie, by Roy Froggatt, Vintage Light Music Spring 1993, p.18-19
- Dawson, Peter, "A Plea for Brighter Concerts" by Peter Dawson is a reprint of an undated article, Vintage Light Music Spring 1993, p.4
- Day, Doris, a list of recordings with Paul Weston, by Eric Ward, with American and English issue numbers; in letters column, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.14
- De Vol, Frank, an interview by Matthias Budinger, Soundtrack! Mar 1993, p.9-11
- Delerue, Georges (film composer), "Remembered," by Gabriele Blum, *Soundtrack!* Mar 1993, p.28-29
- Edison, Theodore, "Conversations with Mr. Edison," by Ronald Dethlefson, concerns the author's pleasant dealings with Theodore M. Edison, *Hillandale News* Apr 1993, p.211
- Edison, Theodore, obit., by George Frow Hillandale News Apr 1993, p.210
- Edison, Thomas A., "Edison's Death Mask Discovered," by George Frow, including two somewhat creepy illustrations, *Hillandale News* Apr 1993, p.214
- Edison, Thomas A., early electrification of England, by George Frow, "The Edison Electric Light Station at Holborn Viaduct 1882-1884," *Hillandale News* Aug 1993, p.275-281
- Empire Party, recordings about, "A Political View in 1930" by George Frow, about the English political movement of the 1930s, *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.248
- England—BBC and Recording Orchestras of the 78 rpm era, by Alan Hindmarch, a very general overview of "light orchestras," *Historic Record* No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.10-11
- England—Theatre and Cinema Orchestras of the 78 rpm era, by Alan Hindmarch, Historic Record No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.27-28
- Essex, Violet, by Peter Cliffe, Hillandale News Jun 1993, p.248-251
- Four Vagabonds, The, "Creators of 'Rosie the Riveter," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.30-31
- Francis, Connie, "Sings Everybody's Favorites," by William Ruhlmann, W/D, *Goldmine* May 14, 1993, p.14-34

- Harmoniques, The, a biography of the 1930s pop quartet, W/D, Australasian Record & Music Review Jan 1993, p.18-19
- Hurdy Gurdys on record, "Signor Hurdi-Gurdi on Disc" by Lynn E. Anderson, discusses early recordings of mechanical music-makers variously called street pianos, barrel organs or hurdy-gurdys, *Antique Phonograph News* Sep/Oct 1993, p.13-14
- Hyde, Pat, by Chris Hayes, Memory Lane Spring 1993, p.17
- Jarre, Maurice (film composer), an interview by Daniel Mangodt, "In the Shadow of Maurice Jarre," Soundtrack! Mar 1993, p.4-8
- Jolson, Al, "A Tribute to Al Jolson," concerns a 1956 Australian tribute LP on Planet PP 001, Australasian Record & Music Review Apr 1993, p.6
- Kapp, Jack, "The Most Successful A&R Man of His Era," by Herman Paikoff, describes his tenure at Brunswick and Decca records, in "Reflections From the Groove," New Amberola Graphic Apr 1993, p.8-11,13
- King, Peggy, by Wayne Jancik, a short biography in honor of "National One-Hit Wonder Day," DISCoveries Sep 1993, p.22-23
- Kirk, Andy, "Big Band Profile," by Bert Booth, Memory Lane Summer 1993, p.14-16

Landau, Harry, by Bob Deal, Memory Lane Spring 1993, p.18

- Lauder, Harry, "Harry Lauder's Toronto Rotary Record" by Robert F. Conn, concerns a private recording made by the entertainer in 1921, *New Amberola Graphic* Jul 1993, p.15-16
- Leopold, Reginald, by Brian Reynolds, Vintage Light Music Spring 1993, p.5-7
- Lotinga, Ernie, by Norman Quilliam, in "More Music Hall Sketches," *Rhythm Rag* No. 47 (1993), p.12
- Mackintosh, Jack, "Famous Cornetist 1879-1979," by Alan Hindmarch, Vintage Light Music Summer 1993, p.1-2
- Mairants, Ivor, "My Geraldo Years," by Ivor Mairants, cont., Memory Lane Spring, Summer 1993, p.Sp:30-33,Su:20-23,28
- Marconi, Guglielmo, "Meeting the Marconis" by Joe Pengelly, briefly recounts the author's meetings with the inventor's family, BASC News Apr 1993, p.5
- Mathis, Johnny, "How Johnny Mathis Keeps the Music Playing," by Bil Carpenter, an interview with the artist, W/D, *Goldmine* May 28, 1993, p.14-30,34,155
- May, Brian, filmography/discography by Daniel Mangodt, Soundtrack! Mar 1993, p.16-17
- McGuire Sisters, The, "Just For Old Times Sake," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.35,41
- Miller, Glenn, "1939's Proof That Swing Still Reigns," by Howard S. Richmond, reprinted from Swing, May 1939, Jerry's Rhythm Rag Winter 1993, p.19-21
- Miller, Max, a discography, by J.R. Wrigley, Historic Record No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.15-22
- Motion Picture Sound Recording, "Lights, Cameraphone, Action!" by Doug DeFeis, describes the system invented by Norton, Whitman and Fitch in 1907, utilizing the Graphophone, Antique Phonograph Monthly Vol. XI No. 1 (1993), p.3-11
- Muldaur, Maria, "Roots & Bluesiana," by Robert Santelli, an interview, W/D of LPs, Goldmine May 28, 1993, p.40,41,44,46,154
- Murray, Billy, and Jimmy Martindale, "The Final Chapter," by Dick Carty, a short item on Murray's longtime friend, and an illustration from the "Eight Victor Artists" show, *New Amberola Graphic* Jul 1993, p.6-7
- Nipper (Victor dog logo), its use over the years, by Art Hilgart, a brief overview, *IAJRC Journal* Spring 1993, p.53

- Nipper (Victor dog), reprints an August 1917 advertisement for an "Immense Papiermache Dog," along with Victor records released that month, *In The Groove* Jul 1993, p.1-3
- Noble, Ray, and Harry Woods, by Diamond Jim Greer, discusses recordings of the composer's songs, *Memory Lane* Summer 1993, p.38-41

O'Lochlainn, Dara, by Jack Fairgrieve-Taylor, Memory Lane Spring 1993, p.18-19

Phillips, Van, obit., by Bob Deal, Memory Lane Spring 1993, p.16-17

- Poems about the early phonograph, "Waxing Lyrical" by George Frow includes several from the late 1800s and early 1900s, including the infamous "I seize the palpitating air...!", *Hillandale News* Apr 1993, p.205-207
- Radio, Recording Companies Attitude Toward, reprints a 1923 article from Wireless Age on the policies of Victor, Brunswick, Columbia and other companies; cont., New Amberola Graphic Jul 1993, p.20-21
- "Ramona and Her Grand Piano," by Peter Mintun, *New Amberola Graphic* Jul 1993, p.8-14
- Ravazza, Carl see Coakley, Tom, Orchestra
- Record Collecting in the 1920s and 1930s, by L. Brevoort Odell, recollections of the author in "Three Massive Destructions of Cylinder Records," New Amberola Graphic Apr 1993, p.18-19
- Rockola, David (juke box executive), obit., by John W. Booth, International Talking Machine Review No. 83 (1993), p.2433
- Rust, Brian, "What Were They Really Like?", by Brian Rust, in which the author reminisces about the artists he met as a BBC record librarian in the 1940s, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.9-13
- Schifrin, Lalo, an interview by Wolfgang Breyer, Soundtrack! Jun 1993, p.8-10
- Schurmann, Gerard (film composer), an interview by Randall D. Larson, *Soundtrack!* Jun 1993, p.22-24
- Sharpe, Cedric, "Cedric Sharpe, Cellist," by Peter Cliffe, discusses the principal recordings of the English artist, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.29-36
- Shilkret, Nathaniel, by Peter Cliffe, an interesting biographical sketch, and discussion of some of his many recordings and recording groups, *Historic Record* No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.37-40
- Spoken Word Recordings (U.K.), by David Mason, "A Mystery Solved: 'Shaw speaking Basic English played backwards'" describes private records made by James Joyce, George Bernard Shaw and Sir Richard Paget, inventor of "Basic English," in 1929 for HMV, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.37-40
- St. Hilda Colliery Band, reprint of a 1920 article entitled "Securing the Prize Band," Vintage Light Music Spring 1993, p.2-3

"Stamps on Records," by Adam Miller, describes royalty stamps affixed to record labels in many countries prior to the 1940s, *Historic Record* No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.31-35

- Starr, Kay, 1949 Capitol recordings, by Tor Magnusson & Don Peak, discog., Record Research Apr 1993, p.6
- Stereo (Binaural) recordings, 1952 see Atlantic (1950s label)
- Tolstoy, Count Leo, Edison cylinder, by L.E. Andersen, speculates on a commercially issued Edison Amberol by the famous author, *Sound Box* May 1993, p.3
- Van Dusen, George, obit., by Rick Hardy, Hillandale News Jun 1993, p.246-247
- Victoria Cross (British military medal), "For Valour" by J.R. Wrigley discusses recipients who have recorded descriptions of the act for which they won the medal, *Historic Record* No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.36,40

- Vitaphone (early sound films), "The Vitaphone Project" by Ron Hutchinson, describes Vitaphone musical shorts of the late 1920s and early 1930s, and the ongoing project to restore them, *Joslin's Jazz Journal* May 1993, p.4-5
- Walters Brothers, The, (Ivor and Walter), by John Davies, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.13-15
- Watchtower (IBSA) Recordings, The (1914-1942), by Alan R. Whitby, describes 78 rpm recordings of the Jehovah's Witnesses society, including its 1916 Angelophone label, W/D, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.20-26
- Wayne, Mabel (composer), "The Girl Who Wrote Ramona," by Peter Cliffe, discusses recordings of the composer's songs, *Memory Lane* Summer 1993, p.30-34
- Wayne, Naunton, by Norman Quilliam, in "More Music Hall Sketches," *Rhythm Rag* No. 48 (1993), p.13
- Winnick, Maurice, in "Brief Encounters," by John Sharman, *Memory Lane* Spring 1993, p.40-41
- World War II, "Secret" by John W. Booth, concerns special military records made in England during the war, International Talking Machine Review No. 83 (1993), p.2438

Labels (U.S. Unless Otherwise Indicated)

Ace (1950s label), by Robert M. Arentson, *Goldmine* Sep 17, 1993, p.60,62,128,133,146,169 Angelophone (1916 label), - see Watchtower (IBSA) Recordings, The

- Atlantic (1950s label), "Atlantic Records Binaural Disc," by Peter Grendysa, discusses an interesting 1952 Atlantic "stereo" LP by Wilbur DeParis and his Rampart Street Ramblers, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.110
- Berliner (1890s label), brief notes on its earliest issues, by Paul Charosh, *In The Groove* Sep 1993, p.8
- Berliner (1890s label), celebrity recordings, by Paul Charosh, "Emile Berliner, Buffalo Bill and You," W/D, New Amberola Graphic Apr 1993, p.3
- Broadway (1920s label), 5000 Race Series listing, by Tom Tsotsi, in "Unsanctioned Comments on Blues," cont., Joslin's Jazz Journal May 1993, p.15
- Capitol (1942 label), by Bill Bennett, reprint of a dealer numerical listing of the early 100series, cont., *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.8
- Chance (1950 label), by Robert Pruter, Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.136-140,171
- Class (1951 label), "The Class Records Story" by Jim Dawson, W/D of 200 series, and capsule biographies of principal artists, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.12-15
- Columbia (1920s Canadian labels), by Colin J. Bray & Jack Litchfield, "The Canadian Columbia Group of Labels 1921-1931: How to Distinguish Canadian from American" tells how to identify Canadian pressings of Columbia, Harmony and Velvet Tone (whose labels erroneously say "Made in U.S.A."!), Antique Phonograph News Sep/Oct 1993, p.7-11
- Diamond (1930 U.K. label), "Diamonds" about the flexible picture records, illus., International Talking Machine Review No. 83 (1993), p.2427-2428
- Disney, Walt, record labels, by William Ruhlmann is an overview of the Disneyland, Buena Vista and Walt Disney labels, *Goldmine* Sep 17, 1993, p.22,24
- Edison (1920s label), by Ron Dethlefson, "Edison's Blue Amberol Reorganization Plan of 1924" concerns Edison's plan to cope with shrinking cylinder sales, *New Amberola Graphic* Jul 1993, p.5-6
- Edison (1920s label), by Ray Wile, reprints a bit of original correspondence about "post production" records made after the company shut down in 1929, *New Amberola Graphic* Apr 1993, p.14

- Edison (1920s label), "New Rating Code of 1927" by Ray Wile describes a print code used on record bulletins, *New Amberola Graphic* Jul 1993, p.18
- Edison (1920s label), "The Diamond Disc Days Were Numbered," by Ron Dethlefson, reprints some 1928 correspondence between Edison and a dealer about the problems with Edison's recording program, *In The Groove* Jul 1993, p.6-10
- Edison (1927 label), by Ray Wile, "The Edison Company's Transition to Electrical Recording, May through August 1927," continued, *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.5
- Emerson (1916 label), connection with Pathe, Part 7, by George Blacker & Jean-Christophe Averty, discog., *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.5,6
- ESP (1960s label), by Robert L. Campbell, W/D, Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.16-20,74
- Gramophone Co. (France), matrix dating guide, by Marc Monneraye, supplies a guide for B and C prefix issues between 1921-1930, correcting an earlier guide by Alan Kelly, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.6,15,19
- Gramophone Co. (U.K.), dating guide, by Peter Copeland, "Gramophone Co. Continental Recordings 1930-34" dates matrices made outside the country, and identifies producers, *Historic Record* No. 27 (Apr 1993), p.16-19
- Gramophone Co. (U.K.), dating guide, by Peter Copeland, "Gramophone Co. Overseas Recordings 1934-1958," covers matrix series AA (Australia) to HR (Bucarest), *Historic Record* No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.27-30
- Gramophone Co. in Australia in the early 1900s, by Ruth Edge, "Mr. Bohanna Goes Down Under," part 3 (cont. from July 1991 issue), Australasian Record & Music Review Apr 1993, p.3-5
- HMV (1930s Australian label), "First Commercial 33 1/3 rpm Recordings (1938)," Australasian Record & Music Review Jan 1993, p.9
- Imperial (1945 label), matrix listing by Cedric J. Hayes, continued, *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.7
- King (1940s label), its first recordings discussed by Charles Wolfe, in "Country and Gospel Notes," *ISAM Newsletter* Spring 1993, p.12
- Lucky (1930s U.K. label), a label listing by Ralph Ponting, cont., *Rhythm Rag* No. 47,48 (1993), p.47:17, 48:17
- Mac Levin (1920s label), a brief description, by Carl Kendziora, continued, Record Research Apr 1993, p.8
- Marsh Laboratories Transcriptions, by George Blacker, continued, *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.5
- Megaforce (1983 label), by William Ruhlmann, Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.54,132
- Mercury (1940s label), "Forty Years of Mercury Memories," by "ASP", Absolute Sound May 1993, p.24-36
- Mercury (1940s label), 5000-series listing, by Ed Novitsky, continued, *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.7
- Mosaic (1983 reissue label), by William Ruhlmann Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.26,28,74
- Phonychord (1930 German label), by Arthur Badrock & Frank Andrews, about the rare, flexible records, continued, *International Talking Machine Review* No. 83 (1993), p.2419-2426,2429,2430,2437
- Platavox (c.1952 Australian label), discog., Australasian Record & Music Review Apr 1993, p.10
- Records, Dating, "The H-3 Chrono-Matrix File" by Harold H. Hartel, a serialized multilabel matrix dating guide, *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.7
- Sarg (1954 label), by Kevin Smith, Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.134-135,169,171

- Talk-o-Photo (1920s label), by Len Kunstadt, with biographical information on one of the movie stars recorded, Mary Miles Minter, *Record Research* Apr 1993, p.4
- Tanza (1940s New Zealand label), discog., Australasian Record & Music Review Jan, Apr 1993, p.Ja:10-13, Ap:11-13
- Teen (1959 Australian label), discog., Australasian Record & Music Review Apr 1993, p.7-9
- Time-Life Music (1960s reissue label), by Jeff Tamarkin, profiles the media conglomerate's direct-response "label," *Goldmine* Sep 17, 1993, p.30,34,124
- Together (1969 label), by Dawn Eden, W/D, Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.58,130,132
- Victor (1901 label), "The Early Victor Imported Recordings," by Michael W. Sherman, analyzes label types in the Victor 5000-series, New Amberola Graphic Apr 1993, p.4-7
- Voyager (1960s bluegrass label), see Williams, Phil and Vivian
- World (1920s U.K. label), by Ernie Bayly, including a reprint of a patent for a phonograph with constant linear speed, *International Talking Machine Review* No. 83 (1993), p.2435-2437

Classical

8

- Anderson, Marian, her first recordings, by Marian Anderson, reprinted from her autobiography My Lord, What a Morning (1956), New Amberola Graphic Apr 1993, p.16-17,19
- Anderson, Marian, obit., by John W. Booth, International Talking Machine Review No. 83 (1993), p.2434
- Brian, Havergal, "A Symphonic Overview," by Charles P. Mitchell, part 2, *Music Box* Jan/Feb 1993, p.20-25
- Buxtehude, Dietrich, "The Buxtehude Cantatas: A Discography" by Jerome F. Weber, 17th Century Music Spring 1993, p.1,7-15
- Chaliapin, Feodor, "Chaliapin's Booklet" by John E. Rutherford, about a vintage booklet of the basso's concert repertoire, illus., *Antique Phonograph News* Sep/Oct 1993, p.15
- Coates, John, by Dennis Foreman, W/D, Record Collector Vol. 38 No. 2 (Apr/Jun 1993), p.82-119
- Don Carlo (Opera by Verdi), by Christopher B. Kuner, "Tu, che le vanita: A Comparative Review," compares historic versions of the aria, *Record Collector* Vol. 38 No. 2 (Apr/ Jun 1993), p.120-124
- Don Quichotte, "Pabst's Don Quichotte" by William Shaman describes the 1933 film of that name starring Feodor Chaliapin, *Hillandale News* Apr 1993, p.202-204
- Edvina, Louise, by Jim McPherson, W/D, Record Collector Vol. 38 No. 1 (Jan/Mar 1993), p.6-26
- Fleta, Miguel, "His Voice and Art on Record," by Alan Bilgora, Record Collector Vol. 38 No. 1 (Jan/Mar 1993), p.27-40
 - Garrison, Mabel, by Edward Hagelin Pearson, W/D, Record Collector Vol. 38 No. 1 (Jan/ Mar 1993), p.50-71
 - Gigli, Beniamino: "Italian Patriot or Fascist Sympathiser?", by Barry R. Ashpole & Colin Bain, adapted from Ashpole's presentation at the 1993 ARSC Conference, Antique Phonograph News Jul/Aug 1993, p.3-6,13-15
 - Kiepura, Jan, "My Father Jan Kiepura," by Marjan Kiepura, *Record Collector* Vol. 38 No. 2 (Apr/Jun 1993), p.150-160
 - Macklin, Hughes, by John Davies, Historic Record No. 28 (Jul 1993), p.8-9

- Monteux, Pierre, "Monteux's San Francisco Years," by Ronald Penndorf, *Recollections* Summer 1992, p.14-21
- Monteux, Pierre, "Some of My Favorite Pierre Monteux Records" by Ronald Penndorf, reviews seven of them, *Recollections* Summer 1992, p.12-13

Monteux, Pierre, "Some Thoughts," by W.D., *Recollections* Summer 1992, p.10-11,27-28 Monteux, Pierre, "The Monteux Era," by Thomas Simone, the conductor's performances

and recordings, W/D (selected), Recollections Summer 1992, p.3-9,22-26

Natzka, Oscar, a biographical sketch by Peter Downes, in the letters column, *Hillandale* News Aug 1993, p.302-303

Country, Folk, Ethnic

- Acuff, Roy, by Charles Wolfe, sources of information discussed in "Country and Gospel Notes," ISAM Newsletter Fall 1992, p.12
- Acuff, Roy, obit., Old Time Country Winter 1993, p.29-30
- Alexander, Arthur, "Rainbow Road," by Daniel Cooper, about the late "country soul" artist, Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 3 (1993), p.16-22
- Allen Brothers, The see Country Blues Recordings
- Allen, Harley "Red," obit., by Dick Spottswood, Bluegrass Unlimited May 1993, p.8
- Barrier Brothers, The, by Ivan Tribe, W/D, Bluegrass Unlimited Aug 1993, p.34-36

Boggs, Dock — see Country Blues Recordings

- Bond, Johnny, "An Appreciation," by Jonathan Guyot Smith, W/D, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.22-28
- Bouchillon, Chris see Country Blues Recordings
- Cahill, Greg, and Special Consensus, by David McCarty, "Taking Bluegrass One Year At a Time," *Bluegrass Unlimited* May 1993, p.24-29
- Cain, Vallie, obit., by Walter V. Saunders, Bluegrass Unlimited Jun 1993, p.19
- Captain Stubby & the Buccaneers, "King of the Gizmo," by Wayne W. Daniel, Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 3 (1993), p.8-10
- Cassell, Pete, "King of the Hillbillies," by Wayne W. Daniel, W/D, *Bluegrass Unlimited* May 1993, p.50-55
- CFCN Old Timers, The, by George W. Lyon, Old Time Country Winter 1993, p.13-15,28,31

Chiavola, Kathy, by Dan Mazer, an interview, Bluegrass Unlimited Jul 1993, p.55-61

- Clifton, Bill, "Preserving the Old Songs," by Joe Ross, W/D, Bluegrass Unlimited Jul 1993, p.36-44
- Country Blues Recordings, "The White Man's Blues, 1922-40" by Charles K. Wolfe, describes early recordings by the Allen Brothers, Frank Hutchison, Dock Boggs, Darby & Tarlton, Chris Bouchillon, etc., *Journal of Country Music* Vol. 15 No. 3 (1993), p.38-44
- Cyrus, Billy Ray, "Journey to the Center of Billy Ray Cyrus" by Paul Kingsbury, about the currently hot country star who cut his first single in 1984, *Journal of Country Music* Vol. 15 No. 2 (1993), p.9-17
- Darby and Tarlton see Country Blues Recordings
- Delmore Brothers, "Hillbilly Boogie Men," by Jonathan Guyot Smith, W/D, DISCoveries Sep 1993, p.32-35
- Donley, Jimmy, and Fats Domino, by Johnnie Allen & Bernice Larson Webb, the tragic life of singer/songwriter Donley, and his connection with Domino, Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 3 (1993), p.45-50
- Dudgeon, Frank, by Ivan M. Tribe, "The Life and Times of Frank Dudgeon: The West Virginia Mountain Boy," W/D, Old Time Country Winter 1993, p.4-12

- Duncan, Glen, "A Fiddler's Perspective," by Mike Drudge, *Bluegrass Unlimited* Jul 1993, p.30-33
- Eskenazi, Roza, "Portraits in Modern Greek Music," by Steve Frangos, *Resound* Jan/Apr 1993, p.5-8

Everly Brothers, The, by Colin Escott, "Teenage Idyll: An Everly Brother Looks Back," Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 2 (1993), p.18-23

Ferris, Edward Warren "Ed," obit., by Eddie Stubbs, Bluegrass Unlimited Aug 1993, p.15

- Grier, David, "Award Winning Bluegrass Guitarist," by Charmaine Lanham, *Bluegrass* Unlimited Aug 1993, p.26-31
- Grisman, David, "Putting on the Dawg," by William Ruhlmannn, an interview, W/D, Goldmine Aug 6, 1993, p.28,34-40,88,92-95
- Guthrie, Jack, "A Star That Almost Was," by Guy Logsdon, about the ill-fated singer whose "Oklahoma Hills" was a hit in 1945, *Journal of Country Music* Vol. 15 No. 2 (1993), p.32-38
- Homer and Jethro, "From Moonshine to Martinis," by Henry "Homer" Haynes & Kenneth "Jethro" Burns, a comic autobiography, *Journal of Country Music* Vol. 15 Nos. 2&3 (1993), p.15:2 p4-5,15:3 p3-4
- Hotfoot Quartet, The, "A Formula for Success," by Joe Ross, *Bluegrass Unlimited* Apr 1993, p.36-40
- Hutchison, Frank see Country Blues Recordings
- Jackson, Leon, by Walter V. Saunders, in "Notes and Queries," *Bluegrass Unlimited* Sep 1993, p.12-14
- Lofton, Babe, obit., by Walter V. Saunders, Bluegrass Unlimited Sep 1993, p.21
- Mathis, "Country" Johnny, by Bil Carpenter, about the white country singer who is frequently confused with the black pop artist of the same name, W/D, *Goldmine* May 28, 1993, p.36,38,155
- Northern Lights, by Stephen A. Ide, Bluegrass Unlimited Apr 1993, p.26-32
- O'Connor, Mark, "American Music Champion," by Amy Worthington Hauslohner, Bluegrass Unlimited Jun 1993, p.32-35
- O'Connor, Mark, "The Young Mark O'Connor," by Barry Brower, about the bluegrass prodigy, *Bluegrass Unlimited* Jun 1993, p.22-30
- Puckett, Riley see Smith, Charles "Foot"
- Raney, Wayne, obit., Old Time Country Winter 1993, p.31
- Rowan, Peter, "Peter Rowan's New World," by Carin Joy Condon, *Bluegrass Unlimited* Aug 1993, p.18-23
- Shelton, Eddie, "Pied Picker," by Jack Flippen, Bluegrass Unlimited May 1993, p.45-47
- Shumate, Jim, by Lynn Worth, about the fiddler who played with Bill Monroe and Flatt and Scruggs in the 1940s, *Bluegrass Unlimited* May 1993, p.79-82
- Sizemore, Herschel, "A Mandolin Hero Returns," by Don Rigsby, *Bluegrass Unlimited* Aug 1993, p.90-92
- Skyles, Bob, & His Skyrockets, "Forgotten Novelty," by Kevin Reed Coffey, W/D, Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 2 (1993), p.24-31
- Smith, Charles "Foot," by Roger Bellow, "Riley Puckett and Me: A Georgia Fiddler Remembers," about a fiddler who played with the country great in 1936, Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 2 (1993), p.6-8
- Tennesseans, The, "Southern Bluegrass in the Northwest," by Barry Brower, *Bluegrass* Unlimited Jun, Jul 1993, p.Jun:40-46,Jul:47-52
- Thomas, Bill, "The Bluegrass Gospel of Bill Thomas," by Steven Bowman, *Bluegrass* Unlimited Aug 1993, p.49-51

Wainwright, Loudon, III, "The Career Moves Of," by William Ruhlmann, W/D, Goldmine Jun 25, 1993, p.46-50,54,56,150-152

Wildwood Girls, The, by Nancy Cardwell, Bluegrass Unlimited May 1993, p.32-36

- Williams, Hank, versions of Hank's songs, by Don Martin, continued, Record Finder Jun/ Jul, Aug 1993, p.Jun:4,Aug:4
- Williams, Phil and Vivian, by John McClelland, "A Lifetime in Traditional Music," about the musicians and proprietors of the Voyager label, *Bluegrass Unlimited* Jun 1993, p.64-67
- Yoakam, Dwight, "Not Just Another Hat," by Todd Everett, Journal of Country Music Vol. 15 No. 3 (1993), p.11-15

Jazz, Blues, Gospel

- AFRS Jazz, "An Introduction," by Harry MacKenzie, discusses jazz on Armed Forces Radio Service discs of the 1940s, *Jerry's Rhythm Rag* Winter 1993, p.2
- Armstrong, Louis, a brief career sketch, by Leo Walker, *Joslin's Jazz Journal* Aug 1993, p.12-13
- Barker, Danny, "The Jazz Troubadour," by Floyd Levin, *IAJRC Journal* Winter 1993, p.25-26
- Beiderbecke, Bix, "Memories of Bix" by Norman P. Gentieu, notes from an unfinished biography by Robert Harrington, cont. from the Fall 1992 issue, *IAJRC Journal* Summer 1993, p.64-69
- Beiderbecke, Bix, in a 1928 film, reprints stills from a recently-discovered 1928 newsreel in which the Paul Whiteman Orchestra and Bix appear, *Joslin's Jazz Journal* May 1993, p.1
- Bell, Graeme, "Graeme Bell in Europe," a discog. by Jack Mitchell covers 1947-48 and 1950-52, Australasian Record & Music Review Jan, Apr 1993, p.Ja:14-17, Ap:14-20
- Buck Creek Jazz Band, W/D, Tailgate Ramblings Apr 1993, p.5-7
- Conover, Willis, "America's Premier Ambassador of Jazz," by Maury Cagle, about the Voice of America jazz broadcaster, *Tailgate Ramblings* Jul 1993, p.6-8
- Crosby, Bob, "An Appreciation," by Alasdair Fenton, *Vintage Light Music* Summer 1993, p.4-6
- Crosby, Bob, obit. by William Ruhlmann, Goldmine Apr 16, 1993, p.7
- Crosby, Bob, obit., reprinted from *The New York Times*, March 11, 1993, *New Amberola Graphic* Apr 1993, p.19
- Crosby, Bob, obit., by Floyd Levin, Tailgate Ramblings Apr 1993, p.3
- Eckstein, Billy, obit., by William Ruhlmann, Goldmine Apr 16, 1993, p.7
- Eckstein, Billy, obit., "Curtain for Mr. B," by Phil Oldham, *IAJRC Journal* Spring 1993, p.1
- Gillespie, Dizzy, obit., "Remembering Dizzy Gillespie," by Phil Oldham, *IAJRC Journal* Winter 1993, p.1
- Gozzo, Conrad, "The Great Goz-The Conrad Gozzo Story," by Harold S. Kaye, IAJRC Journal Winter, Spring 1993, p.Win:29-36,Spr:54-62
- Guy, Buddy, "Buddy Guy And His Music," by Bill Dahl, subtitled "Damn Right, He's Still Got the Blues!", W/D, *Goldmine* Apr 16, 1993, p.19-22,48
- Haymes, Joe, "Lost Motion," by Paul Lindemeyer, a meticulously detailed story of the shy bandleader of the 1930s, oddly without documentation of sources, *IAJRC Journal* Summer 1993, p.1-21
- Hines, Earl, by Jeffrey J. Taylor, "Earl Hines's Piano Style in the 1920s: A Historical and Analytic Perspective," W/D (1927-28) compiled from Rust, *Black Music Research Journal* Spring 1992, p.57-77

- Hodes, Art, "Portrait of a Jazzman," by Art Hodes, reprinted from *Jazzways* magazine, 1946, *Tailgate Ramblings* May 1993, p.6-8
- Holiday, Billie, "Ernie Anderson Reminisces About," by Ernie Anderson, *Storyville* No. 153 (Jun 1993), p.95-103
- Holiday, Billie, "The Music, The Myth and the Reality," by Peter Pullman, Absolute Sound Mar/Apr 1993, p.196-294

Howlin' Wolf, "The Wolf Is At the Door," by Cub Coda, Goldmine Apr 16, 1993, p.10-15,50

- Hughes, Spike, "Day By Day in New York," by Spike Hughes, the artist's impressions of the New York musical scene in 1933, from his diary, *Jerry's Rhythm Rag* Winter 1993, p.3-7
- Humphrey, Earl, "The Second Hundred Years," by Jempi di Donder, *New Orleans Music* Mar 1993, p.8-12
- Jazz Music—Chicago, "Chicago Visit 1947" by Art Schawlow, reprinted from Jazz Notes, September 1947, Jerry's Rhythm Rag Winter 1993, p.11-17
- Jazz on English Columbia and Parlophone, 1933, by John Hammond, "American News," reprinted from *The Melody Maker*, October 1933, *Jerry's Rhythm Rag* Winter 1993, p.17-18
- Kissing, "Hot Lips—Cold Chops" by Lawrence Brown, investigates the burning subject of whether kissing before playing harms trumpet players; quotes from jazz notables; *IAJRC Journal* Spring 1993, p.34-35
- KXYZ Novelty Band, The, by Mack McCormick, reprinted from *The Jazz Finder*, November, 1948, W/D, *Jerry's Rhythm Rag* Winter 1993, p.21-22
- Lawrence, Sara, by Richard Rains, "Who Were Sara Lawrence and Her Accompanists?" probes the identity of the mysterious 1920s singer, *Storyville* No. 153 (Jun 1993), p.87-89
- Little Walter, "Juke Joint Jumpin", by David Whiteis, W/D, Goldmine Apr 16, 1993, p.30,32,36,38
- Manone, Wingy, some 1933-35 recordings discussed by Tom Tsotsi, in "Listening in the Amen Corner," *Joslin's Jazz Journal* May 1993, p.3
- Mayall, John, "Headmaster of the British Blues School," by Richard Skelly, an interview, W/D, *Goldmine* Sep 3, 1993, p.28-31,36-40,102
- McPartland, Marian, by Jude Hibler, "Marian McPartland's Radio Jazz Makes History!", Jazzscene Apr 1993, p.1-5
- Mingus, Charlie, "Mingusology" by Mark Tucker, discusses books and articles about the musician, in "Behind the Beat," *ISAM Newsletter* Fall 1992, p.11,13
- Noone, Jimmie, "The Vocalion Recordings," by Laurie Wright, W/D, *Storyville* Jun 1993, p.124-128
- Noone, Jimmie, 1928 recordings, by Laurie Wright, *Storyville* No. 153 (Jun 1993), p.84-86
- Oliver, Joe, "Joe Oliver is Still King," by Louis Armstrong, reprinted from *The Record Changer*, July 1950, *Jerry's Rhythm Rag* Winter 1993, p.8-10
- Oxley, Frank, "Recalls his Early Life and Times," by Tom Stagg, *New Orleans Music* Jun 1993, p.12-14
- Razaf, Andy, by Floyd Levin, "Memories of Andy Razaf and the Pioneer Recording Artists Coot Grant and Sox Wilson," *IAJRC Journal* Spring 1993, p.28-30
- Reinhardt, Bill, "Jazz Ltd. And More," by Bill Reinhardt, as told to Bert Whyatt and Derek Coller, W/D, *Storyville* Jun 1993, p.136-147
- Russell, Pee Wee, by Ernie Anderson, "Ernie Anderson Talks About Pee Wee Russell and a New Book," *Storyville* Jun 1993, p.124-128

Scranton Sirens, a mystery disc, by Len Kunstadt, Record Research Apr 1993, p.1,2

- Soundies (1940s short musical films), by Mark Cantor, discusses research into the company's production, IAJRC Journal Spring 1993, p.50-51
- Stacy, Jess, "A Retrospection," by Floyd Levin, IAJRC Journal Summer 1993, p.56-60
- State Street Ramblers (1928), by Michael Chaigne, "The Alternate Take of Endurance Stomp' by the State Street Ramblers, a Discographical Conundrum," Joslin's Jazz Journal May 1993, p.13,14,18
- Stewart, Rex, Australasia, W/D, Australasian Record & Music Review Jan 1993, p.3-8 Sun Ra, obit., by Robert Pruter, Goldmine Jul 9, 1993, p.8
- Waller, Fats, "Corrections and Additions to 'Fats' in Fact" by Laurie Wright, amends a recent book, Storyville No. 153 (Jun 1993), p.104-109
- Washboard Serenaders, The, 1930 recordings discussed by Tom Tsotsi, in "Listening in the Amen Corner," Joslin's Jazz Journal Aug 1993, p.8
- Watson, Ernest "Doc," by Mick Burns, New Orleans Music Mar 1993, p.6-7
- Willcox, Spiegle, "At 90—Having a Ball," by Greg Cagle, about the trombonist, now 90, who played with Bix in the Jean Goldkette orchestra, Tailgate Ramblings Jun 1993, p.6-7
- Williamson, Sonny Boy, "Don't Start Me To Talkin", by Cub Coda, Goldmine Apr 16, 1993, p.16-18,49
- Yancey, Estelle "Mama," by Jane Bowers & William Westcott, "Mama Yancey and the Revival Blues Tradition," W/D, Black Music Research Journal Fall 1992, p.171-214
- Yancey, Estelle "Mama," by Jane Bowers, "I Can Stand More Trouble Than Any Little Woman My Size': Observations on the Meanings of the Blues of Estelle 'Mama' Yancey," American Music Spring 1993, p.28-53

Rock, Rhythm & Blues

- Alexander, Arthur, "A Last Talk With Arthur Alexander," by Wayne Jancik, an interview conducted shortly before Alexander's death in June, 1993, W/D, DISCoveries Aug 1993, p.38-39
- Alexander, Arthur, "The Soldier of Love Returns," by Richard Younger, an interview, W/ D, Goldmine May 14, 1993, p.41,44-50,112
- Alexander, Arthur, obit., by Carlo Wolff, Goldmine Jul 9, 1993, p.8
- Atlanta Rhythm Section, The, "Champagne Jams and Southern Dreams," by Brad Bradberry, W/D, Goldmine Aug 6, 1993, p.42-48,99
- Avons, The, "No-Hit Wonders," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, DISCoveries Aug 1993, p.31
- Barry, Jeff, "Best Selling Pop Productions," by Don Charles, discog., Goldmine May 28, 1993, p.10
- Belmonts, The, "Carlo, Angelo, Freddie...and Sometimes Dion" by Jay Warner, W/D, DISCoveries Sep 1993, p.46-47
- Biondi, Dick (disc jockey), "Dick Biondi's Legacy" by Sherry Daniel, includes a long interview with Biondi, DISCoveries Jun 1993, p.36-41
- Bon Jovi, Jon, "Bringing It All Back Home," by Robert Santelli, an interview, Goldmine Jun 11, 1993, p.42,44,72
- Brown, James, "The Godfather of Soul's First Decade," by Steve Propes; two lengthy letters in the August 1993 issue (p.6,8-10) allege many misstatements in this article; DISCoveries May 1993, p.16-19
- Cars, Rock songs about, by Neal Umphred, "The Big Four-Speed, Dual-Quad, Posi-Traction Sound of the Cars," with a lengthy discog., Goldmine Sep 17, 1993, p.64-74

- Cashman and West, "Lifesong," by Robyn Flans, W/D (Cashman, Pistilli and West), Goldmine Apr 30, 1993, p.42-48,52
- Chantels, The, "The Best Female Group of All Time," by Jay Warner, W/D, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.50-53
- Charles, Bobby, "See You Later, Alligator," by Gary Myers, W/D of the singer and composer of the early rock hit, *DISCoveries* May 1993, p.26-27
- Chiffons, The, "The Chiffons/Four Pennies Story," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony and History" column, W/D, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.29-30
- Chords, The, "Sh-Boom: Jimmy Keyes and the Chords," by Gary Kupper, W/D, Goldmine Aug 6, 1993, p.50,52,99,135

Church, Eugene, "A Class Act," by Steve Propes, W/D, DISCoveries Jun 1993, p.16-17

- Clark, Dave, "After 20 Years of Silence," by Wayne Jancik, claims to be the first interview in 20 years with the 1960s rock artist, who is about to release a reissue CD, W/D, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.16-19
- Clark, Dave, "Glad All Over and Over and Over Again", by John J. Guion & Bill Kornman, interviews with Clark and engineer Adrian Kerridge, keyed to the release of the DC5's new retrospective CD set, W/D, *Goldmine* Sep 3, 1993, p.14-26
- Cleftones, The, "Heart and Soul," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony and History" column, W/ D, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.24-26
- Cure, The, "Fact and Fiction: A Brief Recording History," by Holly Ian, W/D, Goldmine Jul 9, 1993, p.32-36,122,160
- Cymball, Johnny, "Two Time One-Hit Wonder," by Wayne Jancik, about the singer also known as "Derek," who died in 1993 at the age of 48, W/D, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.40-41
- D-Men/Fifth Estate, "Underrated, Largely Forgotten," by Joseph Tortelli, about a group known for their 1967 hit, "Ding, Dong! The Witch Is Dead," W/D, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.36-42
- Danleers, The, interview with lead singer Jimmy Weston, by Krazy Greg Milewski, "A Last Interview with the Lead Singer of the Danleers, Creators of the Summer Season Classic 'One Summer Night," W/D, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.16-18
- Danny and the Juniors, by Krazy Greg, an interview with group member Joe Terry, DISCoveries Aug 1993, p.42-45
- Def Leppard, "The Heavy Metal Band You Can Bring Home to Mother," by Deirdre Rockmaker, W/D, Goldmine Jun 11, 1993, p.14-32,38,40,168,187
- Del Satins, The, by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, *DISCoveries* Jun 1993, p.29-31
- Derek see Cymball, Johnny
- Diamond Head, "Living on Borrowed Time," by John Moore, W/D, Goldmine Jun 11, 1993, p.52-60
- Diddley, Bo, "The Doo-Wopper," by Robert Pruter, subtitled "Let's Put Some Harmonies in There," with "Selected Bo Diddley Ballad and Doo-Wop Discography," *Goldmine* Apr 16, 1993, p.24-28,48

Dominoes, The, by Peter A. Grendysa, W/D, DISCoveries May 1993, p.23-25

- Donnybrooks, The, by Carl & Nancy Janusek, W/D, Echoes of the Past Summer 1993, p.4-9
- Dovells, The, "The Bristol Twistin' Dovells," by Jay Warner, W/D, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.48-49
- Drake, Nick, "Hanging on a Star," by Peter Kurtz, W/D, Goldmine Sep 3, 1993, p.48-54

- Dyke and the Blazers, "Every Town I Go In, There's a Street" by Elmer Ploetz, about the singer and composer of "Funky Broadway," Arthur "Dyke" Christian, who was shot to death in 1971, W/D, *Goldmine* May 14, 1993, p.52-56,100
- Eagles, The, "Seven Eagles Fly," by William Ruhlmann, W/D, Goldmine Jul 9, 1993, p.14-30,160-161
- Earls, The, by Wayne Jancik, a short biography in honor of "National One-Hit Wonder Day," *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.23
- El Dorados, The, "Bim Bam Boom," by Todd R. Baptista, W/D, *Goldmine* Jun 25, 1993, p.66-70,148,152-156
- Everly Brothers, The, "Brothers in Arms," by Colin Escott, W/D, *Goldmine* Jun 25, 1993, p.14-34,38,42
- Fifth Estate, The --- see D-Men/Fifth Estate, The
- Flamingos, The, by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, *DISCoveries* Jun 1993, p.26-28
- Ford, Lita, "Doing It Right The First Time," by Sandy Stert Benjamin, an interview, Goldmine Jun 11, 1993, p.48,50,70
- Fuller, Bobby, "27 Years Later," by Gary James, an interview with an acquaintance about the singer and his mysterious death in 1966, W/D, DISCoveries Jul 1993, p.36-37
- Gold, Jack (record producer), obit., by Peter Grendysa, DISCoveries May 1993, p.14
- Goldner, George, "The Record Man," by Tony Scherman, about the colorful label executive who founded Rama, Gee, Gone and End, but gambled away his profits and died broke, *Goldmine* Sep 3, 1993, p.42,44
- Griffin, Paul, "and the Musicians of Brill Building Pop," by Tony Scherman, about the pianist who worked with New York pop songwriters of the 1960s and 1970s, and played on many hit records, *Goldmine* Sep 3, 1993, p.46,104
- Harptones, The, "Life Was But a Dream: The Harptones," by Jay Warner, W/D, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.44-45,52
- Hawkwind, "The Sonic Assassins," by Robert Godwin, W/D, Goldmine Jul 9, 1993, p.38-46,122
- Iron Butterfly, "Heavy Metal's Pre-Flight," by Marc Shapiro, W/D, DISCoveries Jul 1993, p.16-17,37
- It's a Beautiful Day (group), "White Bird," by Jack Ortman, W/D, *Goldmine* Apr 30, 1993, p.38,40,164
- Jarmels, The, by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, DISCoveries Jun 1993, p.31
- Johnson, Marv, obit., by Robert Pruter, Goldmine Jun 25, 1993, p.8
- La Beef, Sleepy, an interview by Art McLean, *Echoes of the Past* Summer 1993, p.10-12 Lewis, Smiley, "The Tee Nah Nah Man," by Jeff Hannusch, W/D, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.22-23
- Little Anthony and the Imperials, by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/ D, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.32-34
- Lobo, "Living the Simple Life," by Wayne Jancik, W/D of the reclusive 1970s singer, who says "People don't know me much... most probably think I'm some kinda group," DISCoveries Jun 1993, p.22-23
- Los Bravos, "Whatever Became of the Spanish Invasion?", by Douglas Antreassian, W/ D, *DISCoveries* Jun 1993, p.33-35
- "Louie Louie" (song), by Jim Dawson, discusses the original recording by songwriter Richard Berry & the Pharoahs (1957), *DISCoveries* Jun 1993, p.18-20

- Magic Sam, "Sam Maghett, the Magic Man," by Wayne Jancik, W/D, DISCoveries Jul 1993, p.18-19
- May, Brian, "Brian May and the Queen Story," by Gail Benzler, about the lead guitarist of Queen, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.24-28
- Mimms, Garnet, "Enchanting Soul," by Robert Pruter, W/D, Goldmine Jun 25, 1993, p.58-64,152
- Moby Grape, "Grape Juice," by Terry Hansen, "A Conversation With Moby Grape Guitarist Jerry Miller," W/D, Goldmine Apr 30, 1993, p.18-22,28,30
- Moby Grape, "Matthew Katz Answers His Critics," by Jack Ortman, the former manager of Jefferson Airplane, Moby Grape and It's a Beautiful Day answers the charges of band members, *Goldmine* Apr 30, 1993, p.32,35
- Moby Grape, "The Pinocchio Syndrome," by Peter Lewis, an original member of the band, details the band's dealings with its one-time manager, Matthew Katz, *Goldmine* Apr 30, 1993, p.28-30
- Nelson, Rick, "Backstage with the Prince of Rock 'n' Roll," by Sandie Johnson, an introspective piece based on the author's meetings with Nelson in the 1960s and 1970s, *DISCoveries* Jun 1993, p.122-125
- Nightcrawlers, The, "The Mysterious Nightcrawlers Story," by Kurt "K.O.T.O" Custis, DISCoveries Sep 1993, p.20-21
- Pearl Jam, "Intrigue and Incest," by Jo-Ann Greene, "Pearl Jam and the Secret History of Seattle," W/D, *Goldmine* Aug 20, 1993, p.14-46,62-66
- Plant, Robert, by Ken Sharp, "The Wild Man of Blues from the Black Country' Comes Home," an interview, *Goldmine* Aug 6, 1993, p.14-22,26,95,98
- Poco, "In Time, You Know My Melody Will Haunt You," by William Ruhlmann, W/D, Goldmine Aug 20, 1993, p.48-60,66,118
- Police, The, "Trio d'Eclecto," by Thomas Kintner, W/D; additions in May 28, 1993 issue (p.10,50); Goldmine Apr 30, 1993, p.10-17,164
- Queen (group) see May, Brian
- Raspberries, The, "Overnight Sensation," by Ken Sharp, interviews with group members, W/D, *Goldmine* Jul 23, 1993, p.various
- Ray, James, by Wayne Jancik, a short biography in honor of "National One-Hit Wonder Day," *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.23
- Robinson, Bobby, "The Bobby Robinson Pretender," by Sherry Daniel, the strange case of a Baltimore man who has for decades been impersonating 1960s record producer Bobby Robinson, *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.18
- Ronson, Mick, "Ziggy Stardust Guitarist," by Gary James & Wayne Jancik, a 1990 interview with the guitarist, who died in 1993, *DISCoveries* Aug 1993, p.37
- Seals and Crofts, "We May Never Pass This Way Again," by Bill DeYoung, W/D, Goldmine May 28, 1993, p.58-64,150
- Skyliners, The, "Harmony From Heaven," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony and History" column, W/D, DISCoveries Jul 1993, p.27-28
- Spin Doctors, The, "Rx & Roll," by Sandy Stert Benjamin, *Goldmine* May 14, 1993, p.35,36,114
- Summer (season), hits about, "Saluting Summer" by David A. Milberg, discusses and lists song hits about summer (1956-1991), W/D, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.31-35
- Til, Sonny, and the Orioles, by Jay Warner, in "Harmony in History" column, W/D, DISCoveries Jun 1993, p.24-25
- Twitty, Conway, obit., by Jeff Tamarkin, Goldmine Jul 9, 1993, p.8
- Van Dykes, The, "Six Single Wonders," by Jay Warner, in "Harmony and History" column, W/D, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.30

ARSC Journal, Fall 1993

- Velvets, The, by Wayne Jancik, a short biography in honor of "National One-Hit Wonder Day," *DISCoveries* Sep 1993, p.22
- Wilson, Marilyn, "A Conversation with Marilyn Wilson of the Honeys," by Sandy Stert Benjamin, an interview with the former Mrs. Brian Wilson, *Goldmine* Jul 23, 1993, p.36,38,149
- Withers, Bill, "The Folk-Soul of Bill Withers," by Wayne Jancik, W/D, *DISCoveries* Jul 1993, p.38-39

Preservation and Reproduction of Recordings

Cleaning and Storage of 78s and Cylinders, by Gilles St. Laurent, discusses the composition of various types of discs and cylinders, and the best way to preserve and clean them, Antique Phonograph News Sep/Oct 1993, p.3-6,11-12

Phonographs

- Continuous Gramophone, "The Orchestra That Never Tires," by Frank Andrews, about a 1929 English model which played 36 discs, continuously, changing the needle after each, *Hillandale News* Aug 1993, p.282-289
 - E.M.G. Model X (Acoustic Phonograph), by L. Miles Mallinson, "My E.M.G. Dream Machine" describes the restoration of one of the large disc machines and its papermache horn, *Hillandale News* Apr 1993, p.195-201
 - Edison Class "M", by Paul Dodington, "Edison Class M's Unique Place in Canadian Phonograph History" describes an exhibition machine from the early 1890s, *Antique Phonograph News* Jul/Aug 1993, p.7-11
 - Edison Home, Suitcase model (c.1899), by Anthony Sinclair, describes how the author restored a virtually hopeless example, *In The Groove* Jun 1993, p.7
 - Edison Model R Reproducer, repair tips, by L.E. Anderson; Ron Dethlefson offers different advice in a letter to the editor, August 1993; author responds, Sept. 1993; In The Groove Jul, Sep 1993, p.Jul:5-6,Sep:2-3
 - Edison Opera, "Problems with the Edison Opera" by Mike Field, how to avoid "flutter," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.235-237
 - Lambert, Thomas, c.1880 experimental cylinder phonograph, by Richard Cicale, reprinted from New York Newsday, March 16, 1993, In The Groove May 1993, p.1
 - Lambert, Thomas, c.1880 experimental cylinder phonograph, by Richard Cicale, reprinted from New York Newsday, March 16, 1993, New Amberola Graphic Apr 1993, p.15
 - Needle Tins, early display cabinet illus. and described, by Ruth Lambert, in "Edison Bell Showcase, From About 1926 or 1927," *Hillandale News* Jun 1993, p.242-245
 - Restoration of a Victrola X, by Don Woodrow, Antique Phonograph News Sep/Oct 1993, p.16-17
 - Recoport (1920s Australian phonograph), by Anthony Sinclair, describes the author's restoration of an example in very poor condition, *In The Groove* Aug 1993, p.5
 - Toy Phonograph, by Ray Phillips, a reprint of an 1897 article from *The Phonoscope*, Sound Box May 1993, p.4
 - Turntables, a simple way to replace 45 rpm with 78 rpm, by Don Chichester, in "Hints and Kinks" column, *In The Groove* Aug 1993, p.4
 - Universal Autophone, by Steven I. Ramm, "The Mystery of the Universal Autophone (Part II)" supplements an article published in the July/August 1992 issue, *Antique Phonograph News* May/Jun 1993, p.3-7
 - Victor Orthophonic Reproducer, by Bob Waltrip, concerns the pot metal model used in the late 1920s, illus., New Amberola Graphic Jul 1993, p.16-17